
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings Everyone,  

 

If you haven’t been paying attention, next month is November. Where did the year go? At any rate, Tuesday, 

November 4th , is the general election and on Wednesday, November 12th , is the 711 Club Elections. Three 

Board positions need to be filled and mine lofty spot as well.  

 

A little bit of history: On the first Wednesday in January 1987, the 711 Club held its first meeting. That’s 27 

years ago. Where were you 27 years ago? Since that humble beginning our club has given generously to our 

fallen brothers families, our Sheriff’s training academies, the Chaplaincy and many other worthy causes. We 

were and still are a charitable organization. We can and I hope we can do more in the coming years. Your 

dues and what every small profit we make from the lunches are earmarked for our giving!  

 

This summer we gave a donation to the Sacramento County Sheriffs Activity League (SAL). At our last  

meeting we heard from two representatives, Sam Flores and Jamall Dad. Jamall recently transferred into 

Youth Services and among his many duties he will be in charge of the SAL website. This is a very worthwhile 

effort on their part and I’m sure their efforts will have a positive impact on young people’s lives. 

All of our meetings this year we have had guest speakers. I promised at the beginning of the year that the 711 

Club meetings would be educational and entertaining. I believe they have been. I always look forward to the 

second Wednesday of every month. I am always open for suggestions to improve the club and ideas from 

each of you.  

I would like to pass out a survey at the next meeting which will help the new 

officers make 2015 successful. It’s your Club and your input is of primary 

importance. I am working on this survey and hope to have it ready by our 

next meeting. 

 

See you on the 12th.  

Happy Halloween, Regards,  Dave  
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2.  Wayne Willis 

 

6. Timothy Alton 

 

7. Michael Garcia, Barbara Smith 

 

8. Duane Atwood 

 

9.  Lawrence Archangelo 

 

10. Gary Horat 

 

11. Gary Balding 

 

12. Duane Bender, Robert Carboni 

 

13. Jack Solarzano, Billy Hilton 

 

14. Sam Beers 

 

16. Carlotta Farris, 

 Stephanie Doughty,  

 Kinya Noguchi, 

 Donald Savage,  

 Jay Rogers 

 

 

November Birthdays 

President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Vice President 

Joe Doupe 

(916) 606-1223 

jd38sam@gmail.com 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2014 

711 Club Officers 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY – DANTE CLUB 

DECEMBER 10, 2014 – 6:00 P.M. 

$25.00 EACH IF PAID ON OR BEFORE NOVEMBER 12, 2014. 

[$30.00 AFTER THAT DATE] 

 

MORE INFO COMING SOON 

 

17. Gordon Crowder 

 

18. Donald Root 

  

20. Paul Hauptman 

 

25.  Kraig Kelley 

 

26. Gene Madison 

 

27. Dennis Hanks 

 

28. Brian  Collins 

 

29. Tennise Allen 

 

30. Michael Hammel 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Date: October 8, 2014  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 11:51 a.m. by President Dave Evans.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at 11:55 a.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Dave Evans       NP Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  X Vice President: Joe Doupe       NP Clem Meier 

  NP Treasurer: Kathy Shannon       X Karen Doupe 

  X Secretary: Nancy Gust       NP Earl Evans 

  NP Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault        X Walt Horne  

  X Past President: Judy Deaton       X Barbara Smith 

             

General Members Present: 35    Guests: 3 

 

Guest Speakers: Sam Flores and Jamal Dad from the Sheriff’s Athletic League (SAL).  They presented a plaque to the 711 Club for 

their sponsorship of their golf tournament.  They also brought white tee shirts for giveaways and a few black ones.  They talked 

about the programs SAL supports and some upcoming events.  In November, they will have a turkey give away.  Supervisor Phil 

Serna & others donate 200 turkeys and they buy 100-200 more.  On November 15, they will have the Pig Ball Game – Basketball 

with the Sheriff vs Probation. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: No verbal report 

 

Old Business: 

Dave talked about the Holiday party on December 10th at the Dante Club.  If you sign up and pre-pay at the next meeting (or before 

November 19th the cost is $25.00 per person.  See more about the party in the newsletter 

 

New Business: 

 

1.   At the next meeting the club will be soliciting nominations for the Board of Directors.  Elections will be held at this meeting.               

Judy Denton and Phyllis Francis would like to be on the Board of Directors.  We will also need a new President. 

 

2. Motion: To pay for board of directors lunches at the October 23, Board of Directors Meeting, - 11:00 a.m. at Perkos – 3rd and  

        J St.  Motion passed. 

 

3. Member Jim Crump presented information for Vets in the group.  You can take your DD214 papers to the Sacramento  

       Veterans’ Office at 2007 19th Street and receive a discount card.  Information was also presented that if you care for a Veteran           

and need a respite they can receive care at the hospital in Benicia at no cost.  You can also take a free bus down to visit while they 

are in Benicia. 

 

3.  Phyllis Francis said there was going to be a fundraiser for a sorority at Gingers ( Sunrise & E. Roseville Parkway).  

 

Sunshine Report:  No report 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for October were won by:  Bill Woodell and Corina Poor 

  

Meeting Adjourned at: 1:12 p.m.    

 

Next Meeting: November 12, 2014 at SPOA  

 

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 



Next Meeting -  November 12th, 2014 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, November 6th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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In The Line Of Duty 

 
Detective Christopher W. Boone 

End of Watch: October 25, 1979 

Christopher Boone was shot and killed while on a surveillance assignment. 

 

Deputy Daniel Oliver 
End of Watch: October 24, 2014 

Daniel Oliver was shot and killed while conducting an inquiry into a suspicious vehicle. 

 His killer also shot and killed Placer County Detective Michael Davis, Jr. before being  

apprehended in Auburn. 

 

Deputy Jeffrey Mitchell 
End of Watch: October 27, 2014 

Jeffrey Mitchell was shot and killed while conducting a vehicle stop. 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

